MINUTES OF MEETING
Venue: 
Office of the Chief Engineer, HSIIDC, C-13/14, Sector-6, Panchkula.
Date: 

23rd April 2008.
Officials present:

1) Er. H.R. Raheja, Chief Engineer, HSIIDC, Panchkula.
2) Er. A.K. Kakkar, S.E., HSIIDC, Panchkula.
3) Er. R.P. Bansal, Chief Engineer,KMP Expressways Ltd.

4) Er. S.V. Yadav, Consultant (Electrical), KMP Expressways Ltd.
5) Er. O.P. Rohilla, Engineer (Utility), KMP Expressways Ltd.

The following points were discussed during the meeting regarding relocation of Water Pipelines coming across the KMP Expressway, which is given as below:-
1) The Chief Engineer HSIIDC is of the opinion that pipeline crossing embankment only, need not to be touched and only the water pipelines passing through proposed structure may be relocated.
2) Pipelines to be shifted/relocated within toe of embankment only/ upto structure wing wall apron portion only and not throughout the ROW.
3) The estimates are to be prepared by Water Supply and Sanitation Department and work will be executed by Concessionaire i.e. KMP Expressways Ltd.

4) The estimates are to be prepared on current market rates + HSR rates with ceiling premium and no excess over the estimates is to be taken.  Against 5% contingencies and P&E charges, only 1.5% is to be taken and 1.5% inspection charges is to be taken in the estimates for Water Supply and Sanitation Department.  However, Engineer (Utility) suggested that Water Supply and Sanitation Department cannot be forced to adopt above lines.
5) The Water pipelines which are within 50mtr of the structure, may also be routed through structure and beyond 50 mtr. Pipelines need not to relocated.
6) The hume pipelines crossing KMP Expressway whether of NP2 or NP3, need not to be replaced by NP4.  However, Er. S.V. Yadav suggested that hume pipelines should be strengthened by applying cement concrete on the top of Hume pipeline laid.
7) It was also proposed that existing pipeline should be routed through existing hume pipe 1200mm crossing but the same will not be possible in case of bigger size/dia of pipeline.
8) It was also suggested by KMP representatives that Slab culvert of suitable size may be proposed on existing water pipelines crossing embankment only but the idea was dropped from HSIIDC side because of high cost involvement.
9) At last it was decided that for the above mentioned points, a meeting may be fixed with Chief Engineer, Water Supply and Sanitation Department, Panchkula to know their view regarding framing estimates and procedure of relocation of existing pipelines.
Er. O.P. Rohilla








A.K. Sinha
Engineer (Utility)








Project Director.
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